Chapter Councilor's Report

ALA Midwinter Meeting 2020
The ALA Council passed the following resolutions during the Midwinter Meeting 2020 sessions:

2019-2020 ALA CD#18.1 - Resolution Celebrating the Centennial Anniversary of the American Library in Paris 
2019-2020 ALA CD#19.5  – Resolution on Forming a Working Group to Align Vendor Privacy Policies with ALA Policies and Ethics
2019-2020 ALA CD#39 – Motion to grant Polish-American Librarians Association affiliate status with ALA 
2019-2020 ALA CD#40 – Resolution Ensuring Intellectual Freedom and the Right to Peacefully Assemble at ALA Conferences and Meetings 
2019-2020 ALA CD#41 – Resolution in Opposition to Charging Prisoners to Read 
The Council also considered, but did not pass, a revision of 2018-2019 ALA CD#49, Resolution in Defense of the Free Speech of Supporters of the Movement for Palestinian Rights. 
The Steering Committee on Organizational Effectiveness (SCOE) provided a report and recommendations as to a path forward for ALA.
The topic that garnered the most discussion during Midwinter was new information about the state of ALA's finances. ALA is currently operating with a $2 million deficit in its general fund. The deficit was attributed to planned expenditures, combined with unplanned overspending in IT infrastructure and AV costs for the Seattle Midwinter meeting, as well as a drop in memberships, publishing revenue, and conference revenue. The news of this deficit was met with dismay by the divisions, in particular the Public Library Division, as they had worked to establish division reserves. These reserves, while a separate line item in the ALA budget, were all part of the general fund. Divisions and roundtables have received assurances that their bills will continue to be paid; however, the reserves have been spent. ALA will be looking to conserve funds in whatever way they can for the remainder of the fiscal year. It is likely that the association will be operating at a deficit in the coming fiscal year as well, however.
